Council also approved the appointment of a special committee to oversee the operation and scheduling of the municipally owned Oliphant Ball Park.

The committee members are Ken Clemens, Brian Patterson, Joe Prezio, Peter Pew and Paul Sutter.

## (Intended For Last Week)

W.I. MEET GO The April Women's Institute meeting, met at Mrs. George Trafelets with fourteen ladies present.

Mrs. Everett Arnold presided. Minutes and correspondence were read by Mrs. Allan Kemp, secretary. Mrs. Ken Clemens gave the financial statement. Tickets were given out for a draw on a hamper of groceries. Pies are to be donated for the cattle sale May 8th. Mrs. Froats, Sunshine convener gave her report. Mrs. W. Arnold gave the Hospital Auxiliary report.

It was decided to have a strawberry tea early in July. Mrs. Clayton Davidson presided for the election of officers as follows: President, Mrs. George Trafelet; 1st Vice, Mrs. Everett Arnold; 2nd Vice, Mrs. Joe Prezio; secretary, Mrs. Allan Kemp; Treasurer, Mrs. Ken Clemens; District Director, Bertha Hyatt; Gateway Haven, Mrs. Kemp and Mrs. C.

Davidson; Hospital Rep, Mrs. Wallace Arnold; Conveners -Agriculture and Canadian Industries, Mrs. Prezio; Education and Cultural Activities, Mrs. Wm. Moore; Citizenship and World Affairs, Mrs. Wesley Clemens; Resolutions, Mrs. Thelma Trafelet; Public Relations, Mrs. Bert Neale; Sunshine, Mrs. Hillis Froats; Curator, Mrs. Thelma Trafelet; Assistant Curator, Mrs. Bertha Hyatt; Family and Consumer Affairs, Mrs. Wallace Arnold; Press Secretary, Bertha Hyatt.

-Women's Institute ladies met at Mrs. Allan Kemp's home to prepare programs for the year's work. After, Mrs. K. Clemens was surprised to find piles of gifts beside her chair when she had been called away for a moment and was showered with many lovely baby gifts. The next surprise was for Mrs. Wesley Clemens, when she was presented with a life membership certificate and pin. The last surprise was to Mrs. Wallace Arnold when she was presented with a beautiful money tree as a belated gift for her and Mr. Arnold's 40th wedding anniversary. The next Women's Institute meeting will be in the Hall on September 3rd at 7:30 p.m.

the organ. -It is nice to see old friends and acquaintances back again for another vacation at the Lake. -The Women's Institute held a successful strawberry tea, bake sale and bazaar table on Saturday afternoon, with many of our beach friends attending.

## news Oliphant 19

Oliphant

(by Mrs. James Hyatt) W.I. MEET

The May meeting of the Women's Institute was held in the Community Hall with fourteen members present.

Mrs. Everett Arnold, our new president presided and opened the meeting with the Mary Stewart Collect. Scripture was read by Mrs. A. E. Buchanan with prayer by Mrs. W. Arnold.

Minutes and correspondence were read by secretary, Mrs. A. Kemp. Mrs. K. Clemens, treasurer, gave the financial report. Arrangements were made for six pies for the feeder cattle sale May 10th. Members were reminded of Gateway Haven Tea and Bake Sale May 29th. The District Annual, May 17th is at the Frank Street Baptist Church, Wiarton.

The next meeting will be held in the Hall June 6th. This will be a family night in the form of a pot luck supper.

-Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Everett Arnold on the arrival of their son Saturday, June 7th at General and Marine Hospital, Owen Sound weighing in 10 lbs. 131/2 ozs. Congratulations to grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Clemens and Mr. and Mrs. Wallace Arnold.

-Ladies of the Women's Institute went on an outing to Owen Sound and met at the Down Towner for lunch, followed by a short business session with Mrs. George Trafelet, presiding. It was decided to have a strawberry tea on July 5th at the W.I. Community Hall. Arrangements later. The family of Mr. and Mrs. John Buchanan are holding Open House at the W.I. Community Hall on Sunday, June 15th from 2 to 6 p.m. in honour of their parents' fortieth wedding anniversary, when relatives, neighbours and friends are cordially invited. Best wishes only.

-Mr. and Mrs. Wallace Arnold were Sunday visitors in Hanover to visit her sister who is in hospital there.

-The Women's Institute will not hold a July meeting. At their recent June meeting, it was decided to have a strawberry tea with a table of home made baking and a bazaar table of miscellaneous articles on July 5th from 2 to 4:30 p.m. when the lucky ticket on the hamper of groceries was drawn. On display was the ceramic Christtree, the macrame frog towel holder and two crochet doilies on which tickets were sold.

## Oliphant news

(by Mrs. James Hyatt) -Nine ladies of the Women's Institute attended the Area Convention of Grey-Bruce F.W.I.O. Institutes on Wednesday with others dropping in later. Mrs. Lloyd Loney led the singing. Mrs. Kenneth Spence Mrs. Clarence presided. Diamond, Federated W.I. of Ontario, President, brought an interesting message to the 319 ladies in attendance. A worth while afternoon topped with a banquet at 6:30, a most delicious meal.

## Lodge meets go

The meeting of Unity Rebekah Lodge No. 147 was held in the I.O.O.F. Hall on October 21 and the installation of officers was held.

Sister Emily McCoy, District Deputy President No. 25 from Wiarton District, visited our Lodge and was welcomed into the Lodge.

Sister Emily McCoy from Chesley Jubilee Rebekah Lodge No. 291 and her officers installed the officers which are Noble Grand, Ada Beacock; Vice Grand Irene Nelson; Recording Secretary, Helen Steip; Financial Secretary, Netti Rae; Treasurer, Jean Fries; Warden, Amy Kerr; Conductor, Mildred Patterson; Chaplain, Pearl Walpole; Musician, Mae Carson; Inside Guardian, Lillian Caswell; Outside Guardian, Jacque Greig; Jr. Past Noble Grand, Winnetta Isbester; Right supporter of Noble Grand, Muriel Pruder; Left supporter of Noble Grand, Islay Davidson; right supporter of Vice Grand, Laura Hill; left supporter of Vice Grand, Irene Preston; color bearer, Linda Cutting; Ruth, Della Davidson; Naomi, Doris Stewart; Degree Captain, Phylis Wyborn.

A very delicious lunch was served, bringing a delightful evening to a close.

We would like to give thanks to God for the arrival home of our baby Sara Jennett born September 15th at Wiarton Hospital. Special thanks to Dr. MacNay and the nurses at Wiarton Hospital, Dr. Porter and nurses on Ward 4, Owen Sound Hospital, and all the doctors and nurses on 7G and 7F, Sick Children's Hospital, Toronto. Also thanks to our friends and relatives for their prayers and support during the past month. Ken & Eunice Clemens. 29-pd -ivir. and Mrs. Wesley Clemens were recent visitors in Thunder Bay where they attended the funeral of her brother, Walter Miller. He is survived by his wife and three children and other relatives to whom we extend our deepest sympathy. Wes and Winnie visited their daughters in Thunder Bay and Dryden. Mrs. Wm. Zaroski, her sister, returned with them to spend a week's visit here and was taken to Barrie to catch the train for the Lakehead.

-The Young at Heart Club will meet on Thursday at W.I. Hall at two o'clock. Come out and join us.

-We extend hearty congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. Peter Bilecky on the happy occasion of their 40th wedding anniversary. Mr. and Mrs. Bilecky were treated to a smorgasbord repast at the W.I. Hall. Many happy

-Mr. and Mrs. Harry Fogden have returned home after spending the winter with her daughters in Kitchener. We are glad to know Harry has his new glasses since having his cataract removed and is progressing favorably. Good luck Harry.

Young at Heart Club Mes. The Young at Heart Club met

in the Community W.I. Hall on Thursday last for their annual meeting.

Mrs. Hyatt presided and welcomed the members. Scripture was read by Annie Winskill from 106 Psalm followed by prayer. Minutes and a resume of years work was given by Mrs. Harrison. Correspondence was dealt with. Mrs. Trafelet gave the financial report. Mrs. Hyatt gave the report of the president's meeting Zone 32 of U.S.C.O. and reminded members of picnic at Harrison Park July 7th. It was decided to have a sale on August 16th to have a bake table, miscellaneous articles, etc. no clothing. Mrs. Hyatt thanked the club for their co-operation and consideration on her presidentcy and declared all offices vacant. Wes Clemens presided for election of officers. Past President, Bertha Hyatt; President, Thelma Trafelet; Vice Pres., Winnie Clemens; Treasurer, Frank May; Sunshine convener, Bertha Hyatt; program for two June meetings, Bertha Hyatt; Star membership, Delene Samson; lunch, Winnie and Ruby. The meetings are second and fourth Thursdays at 2 p.m. It was decided to accept an invitation from the Bide-a-